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  OFFICIAL MINUTES:  NOVEMBER 11, 2015 
 

 
 

 
The Arkadelphia Board of Education met in special session Wednesday, November 11, 
2015, at 12:00 p.m. in the Superintendent’s Office of the Administration Building, 
located At 235 North Eleventh Street. 
 
Members Present:  Dr. Jeff Root, President ; Dr. Kenneth G. Harris, Jr., Vice 
President; Ms. Karrie Goodman, Secretary, Mr. Billy Groom, Mr. Randy Turner, Ms. 
Gina White, and Dr. Casey Motl. 
  
Dr. Root stated the purpose of the meeting was to reconvene the Board workshop and 
to consider recommendations.  A quorum was established with seven (7) members 
present.   
 
CONSTRUCTION MANAGER RECOMMENDATION 
A motion was made by Dr. Harris and seconded by Dr. Motl to approve the 
Superintendent entering into a contract for the District with Nabholz Construction as the 
Construction manager for the District’s building projects.  The motion carried 6-1, with 
Ms. Goodman casting the dissenting vote. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:52 p.m. 
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